April 6, 2008

By email to 

Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario  Energy Board

Kirsten.Walli@oeb.gov.on.ca

Re: EB-2008-0034

Dear Ms Walli, 

In accordance with the Board’s Notice of Written Hearting and Procedural Order #1 in the above matter we give notice that the City of Timmins intends to seek costs in this matter. 

The grounds for that position are that the City has participated in all the proceedings that give rise to this application by Union and are therefore knowledgeable on the issues involved. In addition the City acts as the representative of those of its citizens who are clients of Union as well as itself and those parties will be affected by the Board’s decision in this proceeding.

We were somewhat confused by the Board’s last paragraph in its Decision/Notice. Our interpretation is that we are compliant if we file this by email addressed Kirsten.Walli @oeb.gov.on.ca. (Although the Decision recites “at the address below” none is given. If we are mistaken in our interpretation please let us know.

Yours truly,

Peter F. Scully

15 ½ Wolseley Av.

St. Catharines, ON

L2R 4T4

Ph: (416) 706-9072

Email: pscully67@hotmail.com
ON BEHALF OF:

City of Timmins

Cc:

Mark Kitchen

Director, Regulatory Affairs\mkitchen@uniongas.com
M.Penny email:mpenny@torys.com

